

February 23, 2011

TO: Luna Pier Mayor, Mary Liske Luna Pier Administrator, Greg Stewart Luna Pier Council Members

RE: Request and Recommendation to:

Replace all pumps in the 5 pump stations Purchase a preventative maintenance program from the contractor. Secure funding

Upon reviewing prior pictures, documents, Shoreline surveys, minutes, and a quote we the Flood & Erosion Protection Committee have determined that these pumps must be replaced and we can no longer tolerate the lack of maintenance or action. We are recommending that the City take immediate action to obtain further quotes and secure funding to replace these pumps as soon as the weather permits.

Due to the lack of maintenance by the City in the past it is recommended by this committee that the City purchase a Maintenance Plan for the new pumps they purchase.

Thank you for taking this issue seriously and we look forward to your reply and action.

Sincerely,

Susan S. Lopes, Chair Chris Heid, Vice Linda Emptage, Secretary Bill Gardner Charles Gardner

Item: #C1 from FEP agenda of 2.23.11 mtg